

Tarleton Holy Trinity Church of England (Aided) Primary School

Church Road, Tarleton, Preston. PR4 6UP. Tel: 01772 812662 Acting Headteacher: Mrs T. E. Dimmock BEd (Hons), PGC Ed Man

E-mail: bursar@holytrinity-tarleton.lancs.sch.uk Web Address: www.tarletonholytrinity.org

Value...Dream...Achieve...

Newsletter No: 7

Date: 15th October 2019

Harvest Festival

It was lovely to see so many families supporting our Harvest Festival last Friday. The children did a fabulous job of leading us through a very thoughtful service. A huge thank you for all the donations for Southport foodbank. The Y6 children helped dress the windows in Church (photos on the website) and some of them will be helping to sort the food at the Foodbank distribution centre on Thursday - I'm sure all your donations will make a massive difference to people who really need it.

House Captains

Many of the children in Year 6 have been preparing posters and speeches for their application to be a House Captain for 2019/20. Last week they delivered their speeches and the voting then took place. Well done to everyone who 'gave it a go'. It was with great anticipation that last week in Celebration Worship the winners were announced - very well done to our new House Captains who are:

Asland	
Douglas	
Ribble	
Yarrow	

Celebration Worship

Well done to all those children who made it to the bench, they were:

Reception	James
Year 1	Freddie
Year 2	Jessica S
Year 3	Ella / Chloe C
Year 4	Daisy
Year 5	Jessica
Year 6	Alfie

Our Worship Theme for this Week is...

Never Give up - courage, persistence and resilience.

Team Point Winners

Last week's winners - Douglas

Open Day at THT...

Please feel free to visit us at THT tomorrow afternoon or evening. Mum and Dads, Aunties and Uncles, Grandmas and Grandads - all welcome.

School Photographs by MyFoto

Hopefully the Photo proofs from MyFoto came home to you last week. The photos can be ordered on line - using the code on each proof. The shipping for the photos is free - up until 21st October and photos will be dispatched to school. After this date, parents will then pay postage and photos will be delivered to homes.













MandM Productions

Just to let you know that after half term, we are having a traveling theatre company visit school on Tuesday 29th October. They will be performing 'A Christmas Carol' (I know it's a bit early, but we are getting them free!). I'm sure the children will love to see live theatre with in school.

The British Legion Poppy Appeal

We are great supporters of the British Legion and after half term we started to 'sell' Poppies on their behalf. Traditional Poppies are a suggested donation of 50p and the pin badges are £2.00. We will also have snap bands, wristbands, pencils, rubbers, rulers and reflectors...

2 quick reminders

Please make sure that either the office or your child's class teacher knows who is picking them up. We have had a few instances when children want to go home with their friends and parents haven't made the arrangements and don't know.

Also could I remind all parents that taking photographs of children in school or in Church is NOT allowed. We have a number of children who are not allowed on social media to ensure their safety, so please abide by this rule. Often at events, a staff member will be taking photos and only vetted photos are published.

Message From our Friends PTA

Bog Eyed Jog

We would like to thank everyone who stayed to serve breakfast at the Bog Eyed Jog, This is always a fun event for the children but we really could not do it without the support of the teachers and help received from volunteers. The sponsorship money has been flowing in but if you still have some to send, please send it into school as soon as possible so we can let you know the final total raised.

Christmas Cards

You will have received a proof of a Christmas card designed by the children. If we can get the order in early the school get extra funds, so if you wish to purchase your Christmas Card and Gifts please return your forms with payment by tomorrow (16th) so we can get the order placed.

The 100 Club

The Friends run the 100 club on behalf of the school. As part of the 100 club, members pay £3 by standing order and are allocated a number from 1 to 100. This number is then entered into a draw each month, which gives you the chance to win £50, £12, £6, or £3, as well as support the school! . We currently have spaces (numbers) available. If we can fill all numbers this would raise £2,748 each year for the school.

Who wants to join??

If you are interested please email: tht100club@gmail.com for details or send your name and email address to the school office in an envelope marked FAO 100 club.

Many thanks to Rachel Moran who runs the 100 club and everyone who takes part.

Upcoming sports fixtures

15/10/19 - TASA Netball 18/10/19 - Liverpool Cup

Attendance Figures

Last week 171 (out of 192) of our children managed to achieve 100% attendance – they didn't miss one day of school!! The winner of 'best attending class of the week' was Year 3 Miss Smith's class. Just 2 children were late for one session of school – so well done.

The Half Term Break

Don't forget that we close for the Half Term Holiday at the close of school on Friday 18th October 2019. We re-open on Monday 28th October. The School's Breakfast and After School Clubs will run as normal on these days. Have a brilliant holiday...whatever you do!!

Thanks for reading...yours sincerely,

T. Dimmock.

Tracy Dimmock
Acting Headteacher

Thought for the day...

On Monday we had Roy Aldwin form the scouting organisation come in to tell the children all the fabulous things they can do and learn in Scouts. Linking in with our Worship theme, I found a lovely quote from Bear Grylls who is a patron of the scouting movement:

Survival can be summed up in three words - never give up. That's the heart of it really. Just keep trying.